Indian and Notthern  Affaires indisnnes
Affairs Canada et du Nord Canada

P.O. BOX 1500
YELLOWKNIFE, NT X1A 2P1

May 23, 2008

Alistair MacDonald

Environmental Assessment Officer

Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board
P.O. Box 938

Yellowknife, NT X1A 2N7

VIA EMAIL & FAX: (867) 766-7074

Dear Mr. MacDonald:

RE: Request for further submissions for EA0708-002 - Uravan Minerals Inc.
Boomerang Lake South Mineral Exploration Program

In response to the request for further submissions dated May 2, 2008, INAC is providing the
following comments to the Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board (Review
Board).

INAC would like to reiterate the importance of ensuring that each development undergoing
environmental assessment is assessed on a site specific basis and evaluated on its own merit.
To this end, INAC would advise that distinct evidential records should be maintained to ensure
that the precise nature of each specific development is taken into account.

INAC recognizes that it is the Review Board's discretion to determine whether hearings are
required. If the Review Board determines that a hearing for this application is necessary, INAC
will attend. INAC would like to note that the absence of a public hearing or prematurely
concluding the public proceeding of the EA may preclude the opportunity for new meaningful
evidence to be presented or ensuring that parties’ views with respect to this particular
development are clear.

As per the decision of the Responsible Ministers in the UR Energy Screech Lake EA (EA0607-
003), INAC is continuing with consultations in support of an Upper Thelon Land and Resource
Management Plan. Future consultations are planned, and the Review Board will be kept current
on the development of the plan as it progresses.

At this time INAC has no additional comments for the abovementioned EA, however the Review
Board should continue to consider INAC’s previous comments on Uravan Minerals Inc,
Boomerang L.ake South mineral exploration program dated November 2, 2007, February 8,
2008 and April 7, 2008,



If you have any questions about these comments, please do not hesitate to contact Candace
Ross in Environment & Conservation {867) 669-2407, or myself at (867) 669-2501.

o ,// év
David Livingstgne
Director Renewable Resources and Environment

Sincerely,



